
 
June 17, 2025 

 

Crown Investments Corporation of Saskatchewan 
2400 College Ave,  
Regina, SK S4P 1C8, Canada 

On behalf of the United Mine Workers of America (UMWA), I write to formally express our 
strong support for the Government of Saskatchewan’s decision to proceed with the life extension 
and refurbishment of the province’s coal-fired power generation units. 

This initiative is not only a practical solution to Saskatchewan’s energy needs but also a critical 
step toward preserving good-paying union jobs in Saskatchewan, particularly for the members of 
UMWA Local 7606 in Estevan. 

Saskatchewan’s leadership in asserting provincial jurisdiction over its energy future deserves 
recognition. While the federal mandate to phase out coal-fired electricity by 2030 posed 
existential threats to entire communities, this new direction offers hope and continuity. 
Reinvestment into the province’s coal infrastructure ensures long-term operational stability, 
energy security, and job protection well beyond 2030. 

Coal has powered this province for generations and the UMWA welcomes policies that allows 
our members, and the communities they support, to continue contributing to Saskatchewan’s 
prosperity. 

We stand ready to collaborate with CIC, SaskPower, and the Government of Saskatchewan to 
ensure the success of this transition and the protection of our members' livelihoods. 

 

In Solidarity, 

  

 

Jody Dukart 
International Auditor/Teller Canada 


